
 GREENSBURG COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 

ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 

TUESDAY, APRIL 14, 2015    7:30 P.M. 

 
Those present were: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David Weigel, Gail Rueff, Jeff Dougan and 

Amy Wickens.   Also present were:  Tom Hunter, Cindy Navarra, Tammy Williams, Vicki Houk and Boris 

Ladwig with Greensburg Daily News. 

 

David Springmeyer opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Amy Wickens made a motion, seconded by Steve Doerflinger to approve the minutes of March 10, 2015 

regular school board meeting. Motion carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, 

David Weigel, Gail Rueff, Jeff Dougan and Amy Wickens.    

 

Jeff Dougan made a motion, seconded by Gail Rueff to approve vouchers 457- 641.  Motion carried 6-0.  

Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David Weigel, Gail Rueff, Jeff Dougan and Amy 

Wickens.    

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Mr. Hunter presented the monthly financial report. 

Tammy Williams updated board members on curriculum and instruction.  Results of the I-Read 3 testing, 

139 out of 146 third graders passed, the 7 students who did not pass will be offered remediation in June and 

an opportunity to retest. 

 

Mr. Hunter updated the board on staffing for the 2015-2016 school year.  Possible reductions will come 

from attrition through retirement.  We have several positions posted at the current time for next school year, 

the interview process has started. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Mr. Hunter and Cindy Navarra have been in contact with our insurance carrier, Dunn & Associates 

regarding the renewal in May.  Representatives from the company will be available in May to discuss the 

policy changes with staff members who participate in GCS health insurance. 

 

Mr. Clifford updated the Board on the transition that has taken place this year at Greensburg Jr. High 

School with the 1:1 devices.  GJHS has had a lot of great success this year.  

The Music Dept. and Band Departments attended contests this past weekend.  All three bands (Jr. High and 

High School) brought back Gold. 

Deb Smith has been instrumental in bringing a fishing club to GJHS.  The school has partnered with the 

Decatur County Conservation Officer and Indiana State Police to be able to offer the fishing club to a select 

group of students. 

 

Deb Smith is in Washington, DC this week, attending the National Conference for Assistant Principal’s.  

Mrs. Smith is representing Indiana as she was chosen Assistant Principal of the Year for our state. 

 

Tim Kane, Director of Maintenance updated the board on EMCOR Audit and HV/AC needs in the 

corporation.  Updates are needed in the heating and air-conditioning at both the Jr. High School and the 

High School. 

 

Donations: 

David Weigel made a motion, seconded by Amy Wickens to approve the following donations:  $75.00 

from Lowe’s Pellet & Grain to GHS BPA.  Motion carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve 

Doerflinger, David Weigel, Gail Rueff, Jeff Dougan and Amy Wickens.    

 

 

 



Superintendent’s Report 
a. The Annual Performance Report was printed in the Greensburg Daily News on March 25, 2015 

b. Dave Springmeyer will be reappointed to GCS School Board by Marion Township Advisory Board 

through 6-30-2019. 

c. Jeff Dougan made a motion, seconded by David Weigel to reappoint Bonnie Fischer to the 

Greensburg/Decatur County Library Board through 4-27-2019. 

d. Mr. Hunter provided board members with the 2016 Budget Calendar. 

e. David Weigel made a motion, seconded by Gail Rueff to allow Mr. Hunter permission to advertise 

for Milk bids for the 2015-2016 school year.   

Motion carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David Weigel, Gail 

Rueff, Jeff Dougan and Amy Wickens.    

f. Mr. Hunter reminded board members the ISBA annual spring meeting will be held on Wednesday, 

May 20, 2015, please contact Vicki if you plan to attend. 

g. Reminder:  GHS Prom will be held on Saturday, April 25, 2015. 

h. Jeff Dougan made a motion, seconded by Steve Doerflinger to grant permission to Decatur County 

Relay for Life permission for the use of Greensburg Elementary School on May 2, 2015.  Motion 

carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David Weigel, Gail Rueff, Jeff 

Dougan and Amy Wickens. 

i. Bobbie Mock updated board members on the Greensburg Community Schools Foundation.  A rough 

draft of the By-Laws have been completed.  She is ready to begin working on the 1023.  Ms. Mock 

is interested in receiving information on any class reunions which will be held this summer and fall. 

 

Jeff Dougan made a motion, seconded by Amy Wickens to approve the Summer Sports Camps as 

presented.  Motion carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David Weigel, 

Gail Rueff, Jeff Dougan and Amy Wickens. 

 

David Weigel made a motion, seconded by Steve Doerflinger to approve the resignation of Anna Harpring, 

GHS Custodian.  Motion carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David 

Weigel, Gail Rueff, Jeff Dougan and Amy Wickens. 

 

Appointments: 

David Weigel made a motion, seconded by Amy Wickens to approve the following appointments: 

Travis Schebler – GJHS Interventionist 

Austin McIntyre – GHS Volunteer Asst. Baseball Coach 

June Rigney – GHS Varsity Volleyball Coach 

John Stapp – GHS Teaching Assistant 

Bridgette Yanos – GHS Ag Teacher/FFA Sponsor beginning with 2015-2016 school year 

Sonja Linville – GHS Assistant Principal beginning with 2015-2016 school year 

Motion carried 6-0.  Voting in favor: David Springmeyer, Steve Doerflinger, David Weigel, Gail Rueff, 

Jeff Dougan and Amy Wickens. 

 

Other: 

Mr. Hunter reminded board members GHS Chautauqua will be held Thursday, April 16, 2015 in the High 

School auditorium. 

46 Greensburg High School Seniors were recognized at the Honors Banquet, Dr. Eric Weigel was the guest 

speaker. 

 

The next regular school board meeting will be at 7:30 P.M. on Tuesday, May 12, 2015, at the Greensburg 

Community Schools Central Office. 

 

David Weigel made a motion, seconded by Gail Rueff to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 P.M  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 


